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Cape Cod Hoarding Task Force 
Executive Committee Meeting 
Monday, May 22, 2017
10:30am – 12:00pm
Innovation Room, Barnstable County Complex
3195 Main Street 
Barnstable, MA 02630

Attendance: Erika Woods, BCDHE; Lynn Mulkeen, BCDHE; Deborah Scavotto, Smooth Moving for Seniors; Kevin Grunwald, Harwich COA; Ali Gerry, BCDHE; Patty Watson, BCDHS (Barnstable County Department of Human Services) 

1.	Approve Minutes

Patty- Suggested putting logo and footer on minutes’ pages. Asked for clarification on a comment she made from Executive Committee Minutes March 27, 2017. On page 3, “Suggested keeping the membership form to divide the membership from the network as CCHTF grows in the future.”

Kevin – Explained that she had suggested to keeping a membership form so that we can easily distinguish who is part of the task force and attends meetings regularly from those that do not attend meetings regularly. This will help to determine how the CCHTF has grown over the years. 

Minutes approved. 

2.	General Updates

Erika – MassHousing grant is finished, the remaining value was used to buy 17 Mass Housing books. This brought the balance to $0. The CCHTF account has $192. 42 left after purchasing 10 Buried in Treasures books. We have received the Cape Cod Health Grant and the money will be used for level two trainings with Jesse Edsell-Vetter, panel discussions and Buried in Treasures books. Jesse is scheduled for two trainings, August 17, 2017 and September 28, 2017. These trainings are for anyone that has completed the level one training. We are working on providing CEUs for social workers and nurses at the trainings. Erika asked the committee their thoughts on charging a nominal fee of $30 for the trainings. 

The group agreed that $30 was reasonable for what the trainings offered. The fee would also help with the cost of providing food and help keep people committed to attending the training. 

Patty- Expressed interest in attending the training but has not been to level one. Kevin thought this would be a good event for the Department of Human Services to have a presence regardless of past attendance. This prompted Lynn to ask if a level one training could be planned prior to the level two training. Erika said that one could be planned but right now there is two years of attendees that have been to level one training so we have enough to keep the upcoming level two trainings full. We would like to limit the trainings to about 35 people each. 

Kevin- Asked how the executive committee can help with the trainings. Erika asked for assistance with set-up, registration and anything that Jesse may need help with during the training. 

Erika- Asked if any committee members would be able to assist with the Elder Abuse table event at Yarmouth Senior Services on June 15 from 11 to 3 and if anyone had any ideas for an activity at the table. Both Lynn and Patty offered. 

Deb- Suggested setting up a white board with two columns of negative and positive words that people associate with hoarding as the activity. As people walk by the table they can add a word. The group decided that a candy bowl would help attract people to the table. Deb also offered to put together a door prize for the event. This would be an organization kit and include 2 hours of her services plus a BIT book or some other literature. She offered to do this for both trainings as well. 

Erika- Asked if we would be interested in having a table at the Barnstable County Fair. And if so, would we prefer the 7-day or 3-day option. The group decided the fair requires a considerable amount of planning and staffing. Therefore, CCHTF will not be present at the county fair. 

3. 	Public Awareness Task Group 

Lori and Kalliope were not present to discuss progress made on public relations. Minutes from the sub-committee meeting on April 12, 2017 were shared and discussed among the other committee members. 

Deb- Will commit to contacting the group to “dived and conquer” all the plans for the group. 

Kevin- Suggested reaching out to the radio station that featured the CCHTF last week. They were interested in doing a follow-up and this would be a good contact for the public relations sub-committee. It is important to reach multiple outlets. 

The group briefly discussed ideas listed on the minutes from sub-committee meeting but needed further input from Kalliope and Lori. Deb will reach out to them this week for more information. 

4. 	Public Panel Events

Kevin- Has been coordinating a panel to take place in Orleans at the Council on Aging, June 21 from 4:30PM-6:30PM. Kevin discussed his ideas for the panel. Each member of the panel will be given 10 minutes to talk and a discussion and activity will follow. The panel will consist of four people: a member of CCHTF, BIT graduate, public safety and mental health plus a moderator. Kevin will be the moderator and both Lori and Paul have expressed interest in participating in the panel at prior meetings. The group mentioned reaching out to Clutterers’ Anonymous for possible involvement. Kevin will finalize the details this week and the group will begin to publicize the event by early next week. 

Deb- Will help to run a panel in the Falmouth area but this will take place at a later date. Erika offered to help Deb with this panel. 

5. 	Membership Drive

The membership form is now linked to the website and can be filled out online. There have not been any new members. 

6. 	Open Forum

Deb- Discussed a woman that she was trying to assist. The entire situation was unclear but the woman involved was in distress and under the impression that she needed to leave her apartment. Deb asked the group how she could help and who to send this woman to for the proper assistance. Kevin suggested a legal aid and Erika said that she would reach out to the health department for more information. 

Patty- Asked if there were any trainings for health agents and public safety officers in fire and police departments. Erika explained that they are welcome to the meetings and trainings but sometimes HIPPA can interfere with full assistance. Deb suggested an information card with CCHTF information that fire departments could pass along to suspected hoarding cases. The group agreed with this idea. 
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